RED KNIGHTS MOTORCYCLE CLUB NY CHAPTER 29 Monthly Meeting – August 13, 2018 Held at the Stuyvesant Falls Fire Department

President Paul Pratt called the meeting to order at 11:00 am.

Pledge of Allegiance

Roll call: 12 members answered roll.

Minutes from the July 22, 2018, meeting were emailed by President Paul Pratt on August 7, 2018. There was one correction to include the Browning's and Judith Shea on the Run to the Home Committee. Motion to approve minutes, as amended, was made by Carol Goold, seconded by Eugenia Browning, with all voting in favor and none opposed; so carried.

Correspondence – None at this time.

Treasurer's Report – presented by Judith Shea. Motion was made by Eugenia Browning, seconded by Dave Goold, to approve report as presented with all voting in favor and none approved; so carried. No bills were presented for consideration.

Vice-President's Report: See Committee Report for the Run to the Home below.

Quartermaster Report: Eugenia Browning is working with Judith to update the price list for

NY29 merchandise. This should be done soon and forwarded to Sean Carbine for posting on the website.

Committee Reports:

Yankee Rally – Check for the proceeds from the Yankee Rally should be coming next week. Run to the Home – Registration will begin at 9am with KSU at 10.30am. The ride will be just across the river to Kaaterskill Falls. Donuts & bagels for breakfast; hot dogs and hamburgers for lunch, with cookies and the like for dessert. The Home will provide the coffee set-up in the morning, and the baked beans and potato salad will be purchased from the Home. Currently we are planning on attendance of 50 people. If there are more, we can run to the store while the ride is going on. Delivery of all food items and cooking utensils/equipment to the Home on Friday, September 14 at 6.30pm. Sean Carbine will arrange for the on-air advert for the radio station and Paul Pratt will be working on the Flyer. Everyone, please remember to bring raffle/door prizes!!!

Christmas in September – This year's nominees are: Mr. Thomas Stoner (Taghkanic -); Mr. Peter Jensen (Copake); Mr. William A Wood, recently passed (Sanford W. Smith H&L Co.); Mr. William E. Foster (Germantown); a donation was received from the Lebanon Valley Protective Association. date will be looked at for the end of September or beginning of October. Judith will begin making calls.

Old Business:

CCVFA Convention Follow-up – Convention was good; our ad looked good; Jim Deluccia and Eugene Browning rode in the parade.

Upcoming meetings for the remainder of 2018. The schedule is as follows: October 21 at the Germantown Fire Department beginning at 11:00 am November 18 at the Copake Fire Department beginning at 11:00 am December 16 at the Tri Village Fire Department beginning at 1:00 pm. This will also be a luncheon and Annual Meeting

Good of the Chapter:

Today, August 13 – BBQ at Austerlitz Fire House starting at 2pm Stuyvesant VFW raffle for next weekend Saturday, September 8 – Tri-Village Steak Roast from noon to 4pm; \$25

Our next meeting is scheduled for Sunday, September 9, 2018, at Lebanon Valley Fire Protection Association. Meeting to begin at 11am with a ride proposed after, possibly to Brown's Brewery in Hoosick for lunch.

Motion to adjourn was made by Carol Goold, seconded by Bob Hawley, Sr. to adjourn. All approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Judith K. Shea Secretary